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Grain Inspection, Packers and Stockyard Admin. (FGIS), USDA § 800.17 

for aflatoxin contamination unless the 
buyer and seller agree not to have the 
corn tested. The Service shall perform 
the aflatoxin testing service unless the 
buyer and seller agree to have the corn 
tested by an entity other than the 
Service. 

(2) Intercompany barges. Operators of 
export elevators at export port loca-
tions are responsible for complying 
with Class X weighing requirements 
and regulations covering intercompany 
grain shipments received by barge. 

(3) Grain in marked containers. When 
grain is in a container that bears an of-
ficial grade designation or mark, the 
person who places the designation or 
mark on the container or the person 
who places the grain in a container 
that bears the designation or mark 
shall be responsible for determining 
that the grain has been inspected or 
weighed by official personnel and 
qualifies for the official grade designa-
tion or mark. 

(4) Grain for which representations 
have been made. Any person who makes 
a representation that (i) grain has been 
officially inspected or weighed; or (ii) 
grain has been officially inspected or 
weighed and found to be of a particular 
kind, class, quality, condition, or 
weight; or (iii) particular facts have 
been established with respect to the 
grain by official inspection or weigh-
ing, shall be responsible for deter-
mining that the representation is true 
and is not in violation of the Act and 
regulations. 

[50 FR 49668, Dec. 4, 1985, as amended at 57 
FR 2439, Jan. 22, 1992] 

§ 800.16 Certification requirements for 
export grain. 

(a) General. Official Export Grain In-
spection and Weight Certificates, Offi-
cial Export Grain Inspection Certifi-
cates, and Official Export Grain Weight 
Certificates for bulk or sacked grain 
shall be issued according to § 800.162 for 
export grain loaded by an export eleva-
tor. Only these types of export certifi-
cates showing the official grade, offi-
cial aflatoxin test results if required 
under the Act and the regulations, and/ 
or the Class X weight of the grain shall 
be considered to be in compliance with 
inspection and weighing requirements 
under the Act for export grain. 

(b) Promptly furnished. Export certifi-
cates shall be considered promptly fur-
nished if they are forwarded by the 
shipper or the shipper’s agent to the 
consignee not later than 10 business 
days after issuance. 

[50 FR 49668, Dec. 4, 1985, as amended at 57 
FR 2439, Jan. 22, 1992] 

§ 800.17 Special inspection and weigh-
ing requirements for sacked export 
grain. 

(a) General. Subject to the provisions 
of § 800.18, sacked export grain shall be 
(1) officially inspected on the basis of 
official samples obtained with an ap-
proved sampling device and operated in 
accordance with instructions, (2) Class 
X weighed or checkweighed, and (3) of-
ficially checkloaded by official per-
sonnel at the time the grain is loaded 
aboard the export carrier, in accord-
ance with the provisions of paragraphs 
(b) and (c) of this section. 

(b) Services at time of loading. When of-
ficial sampling, official inspection, 
Class X weighing or checkweighing, 
and checkloading of sacked export 
grain loaded aboard an export carrier is 
performed at one location and time, of-
ficial export inspection and weight cer-
tificate(s) which identify the export 
carrier shall be issued. 

(c) Services prior to loading. When offi-
cial sampling, official inspection, and 
Class X weighing or checkweighing of 
sacked export grain is performed prior 
to the date of loading aboard an export 
carrier, official ‘‘OUT’’ certificates 
shall be issued. An examination by offi-
cial personnel for condition and 
checkloading of the grain shall be 
made as the grain is loaded aboard the 
export carrier. If the examination for 
condition and the checkloading shows 
that the identity or quantity of the 
grain has not changed or the condition 
of the grain has not changed beyond 
expected variations prescribed in the 
instruction, official export inspection 
and weight certificates shall be issued 
on the basis of the official ‘‘OUT’’ cer-
tificates and the checkloading. If the 
identity, quantity, or the condition has 
changed, official export inspection and 
weight certificates shall be issued on 
the basis of the most representative 
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samples, including weight samples, ob-
tained at the time the grain is loaded 
aboard the export carrier. 

[50 FR 49668, Dec. 4, 1985] 

§ 800.18 Waivers of the official inspec-
tion and Class X weighing require-
ments. 

(a) General. Waivers from the official 
inspection and Class X weighing re-
quirements for export grain under sec-
tion 5 of the Act shall be provided in 
accordance with this section and the 
Act. 

(b) Waivers—(1) 15,000 metric-ton waiv-
er. Official inspection and Class X 
weighing requirements apply only to 
exporters and individual elevator oper-
ators who (i) exported 15,000 metric 
tons or more of grain during the pre-
ceding calendar year, or (ii) have ex-
ported 15,000 metric tons or more of 
grain during the current calendar year. 
Exporters and elevator operators who 
are granted a waiver by reason of this 
paragraph shall, as a condition of the 
waiver, keep such accounts, records, 
and memorandum to fully and cor-
rectly disclose all transactions con-
cerning lots of all export grain ship-
ments. In addition, the exporters or el-
evator operators shall notify the Serv-
ice in writing of the intention to ex-
port grain under this waiver. In the 
case of lots waived under this provi-
sion, if such lots are required by con-
tract to be inspected or weighed, or if 
the lots are represented by official in-
spection or weight certificates, then 
such certificates shall meet the re-
quirements of section 5 of the Act. 

(2) Grain exported for seeding purposes. 
Official inspection and Class X weigh-
ing requirements do not apply to grain 
exported for seeding purposes, provided 
that (i) the grain is (A) sold or con-
signed for sale and invoiced as seed; 
and (B) identified as seed for seeding 
purposes on the Shipper’s Export Dec-
laration; and (ii) records pertaining to 
these shipments are made available, 
upon request by the Service, for review 
or copying purposes. 

(3) Grain shipped in bond. Official in-
spection and weighing requirements do 
not apply to grain that is shipped from 
a foreign country to a foreign country 
through the United States in bond in 
accordance with applicable regulations 

of the United States Customs Service 
(19 CFR part 18). 

(4) Grain exported by rail or truck to 
Canada or Mexico. Inspection and 
weighing requirements do not apply to 
grain exported by rail or truck from 
the United States to Canada or Mexico. 

(5) Grain not sold by grade. Official in-
spection requirements may be waived 
by the Service on a shipment-by-ship-
ment basis for export grain not sold, 
offered for sale, or consigned for sale 
by official grade if (i) the contract and 
any amendments clearly show that the 
buyer and seller mutually agree to ship 
the grain without official inspection 
and (ii) a copy of the contract and any 
amendments is furnished in advance of 
loading, along with a completed appli-
cation on a form prescribed by the 
Service. 

(6) Service not available. Upon request, 
any required official inspection or 
Class X weighing of grain may be 
waived on a shipment-by-shipment 
basis if (i) official personnel are not 
and will not be available within a 24- 
hour period to perform needed inspec-
tion or weighing services and (ii) both 
the buyer and seller of the grain are 
made aware that the grain has not 
been officially inspected or Class X 
weighed. 

(7) Emergency waiver. Upon request, 
the requirements for official inspection 
or Class X weighing may be waived 
whenever the Service determines (i) 
that an emergency exists that pre-
cludes official inspection or Class X 
weighing and (ii) that granting an 
emergency waiver will not impair the 
objectives of the Act. To qualify for an 
emergency waiver, the exporter or ele-
vator operator shall make timely ap-
plication and comply with all condi-
tions which may be required by the 
Service. 

(8) High quality specialty grain shipped 
in containers. Official inspection and 
weighing requirements do not apply to 
high quality specialty grain exported 
in containers. Records generated dur-
ing the normal course of business that 
pertain to these shipments must be 
made available to the Service upon re-
quest, for review or copying. These 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 19:59 Feb 25, 2013 Jkt 229018 PO 00000 Frm 00432 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\07\7V7.TXT ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2013-03-12T15:01:09-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




